February 1, 2008

Dr. Arthur Waldron

Department of History

University of Pennsylvania

3401 Walnut Street, Room 311C

Philadelphia, PA 19104-6228

Dear Dr. Waldron:

I am pleased to inform you that the Board of Directors of the Bradley Foundation has recently renewed authorization of the Bradley Fellowship Program, in which you and your institution have participated, for an additional two years, to commence with the 2008-2009 academic year and run through the 2009-2010 year.  I am also pleased to invite your institution to renew its participation in this program.

As you are aware, the purpose of this program is to support the work of a select group of distinguished professors by providing funds for their most gifted graduate students and post-graduate fellows.  The funds annually available under this program may reach but not exceed $25,000.  Please review the application and reporting procedures set forth below.

Funds authorized for use by your institution under this specific grant renewal invitation will be restricted to student fellowships, and we would be pleased if you would be designated to coordinate, on behalf of your institution, the selection of the fellows to participate in the Bradley Fellowship Program.  Notwithstanding, your institution must acknowledge and accept responsibility for administration of the grant, including accounting to the Foundation for its use and limiting use of funds for the purposes intended.

The selection of students is entirely within the discretion of your institution.  However, we do expect the principal consideration in this selection to be academic excellence.  In addition, recipients should carry the designation of Bradley Fellows.

We hope your institution will find it beneficial to continue to participate in this program.  The first step will be preparation of a renewal application letter (see attached sample) by your institution prior to the beginning of the academic year for which funds are requested (2008-09), indicating what portion of the $25,000 you are requesting.  Application letters received after the start of the academic year will not be accepted.

Upon receipt of your application letter, the request will be considered for formal approval and a letter of award then issued.  Once the Foundation has received a copy of the award letter signed by an appropriate officer of your institution, a payment schedule will be established.

As grant requests are subject to annual review and approval by the Foundation, you must repeat this process prior to the start of the 2009-2010 academic year.

The only additional requirement is an annual report by your institution in the form of a letter describing expenditure of the funds and the work and progress of your designees.  The Foundation will not process a renewal application for the second academic year until this report has been submitted.

Should you be unable to fulfill your responsibilities as a coordinator of the Bradley Fellowship Program for your institution, the Foundation reserves the right to make all decisions regarding dispensation of remaining grant monies, including discontinuation of the grant.

While it is not necessary to take any particular steps at this time for the 2008-2009 academic year, we did want to you have prior notice insofar as this may assist your planning for that and the following academic year.

I hope I have anticipated your questions, but if you require additional clarification, do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Dianne J. Sehler

Director of Academic,

International, and Cultural Programs

DJS/ye

Enclosure

